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Concerns Grow Over Future Of Historic Village

Save Port Sunlight is increasingly disturbed at the attitude of the Port Sunlight Village Trust and Miller Homes towards residents' concerns about the future of the historic garden village.

SPS says that consultation with residents about the proposal by the Trust and Miller Homes to build a huge three storey complex of modern style apartments and houses in the village has been nothing more than a public relations exercise.

SPS member Mike Day said "A leaflet from the Trust and Miller Homes inviting residents to discuss the proposal at the Bridge Inn in Port Sunlight on 11 March stated that the views of residents count. At the presentation, many residents completed forms stating their opposition to the development and suggesting modifications. The proposal has now been submitted to Wirral Borough Council and, despite residents' views, no changes have been made. It appears that this so called consultation process has been a complete sham."

Mike Day added "We have asked the Managing Director of Miller Homes, Mr Tim Hough, to explain why the views of residents have been disregarded. We have also invited him to meet with residents. Both requests have been ignored. We have also written to the Trustees of the Village Trust requesting a meeting to discuss the situation. This request has been refused." 

SPS member Steve Thomas said "The Trust made a surplus of approximately £2M between March 1999 and March 2003. At the same time, bowling greens which are a long established and integral feature of the village have been closed as the Trust has withdrawn support in order to save a few thousand pounds a year. This move further erodes the heritage of the village that the Trust was supposedly set up to preserve. I understand the Trust has declined to rule out further developments in the village, which has only added to growing concerns among residents about its intentions."

SPS also believes that the Trust and Miller Homes continue to issue misleading statements in support of their unpopular development plan.

SPS Member Nick Hunt said "The Trust and Miller Homes claim that a modern so called factory style complex of three storey apartments and houses is appropriate because, according to them, the proposed development site has an industrial heritage. Specifically, their proposal states that a cement works was formerly present on the site. We can find no evidence to support this claim. The site is part of the Village Conservation Area and not part of the factory. This would appear to undermine the whole basis of the Trust and Miller Home's argument for the type of development they propose."
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